Notes of third meeting of LEADER planning group 10th August 2007 
Present: 
Linda Buckham (University of Sussex)



Sam Rhodes (University of Brighton)



Claire Mitchell (Engage)



Kirsty Mackenzie( Disability Equals Business)


and guest Hilary Wiseman (Wiseman Consulting Limited)

1. Hilary Wiseman
In the first meeting of the LEADER Group, Phil Gibson had offered us the services of him or Hilary as mentors or paid consultants.  Very kindly Hilary attended the meeting today free of charge to recount her experiences of launching LEADER in Southampton.
Some of the key points are;

· Be clear about the network’s aims. Ensure they are couched in positive terms e.g. realise added opportunities and potential from a diverse workforce – or diversity improves business and profits – address the strengths of diversity

· Be employer led. Ensure it is an employer forum. Smaller employers can tap into the expertise of the bigger employers but there are also benefits for the big players. To recruit any size employer you must make links with the local community.

· Aim to have a Conference every 2 years. Tap into consortiums like the Federation of Small Businesses. When you receive an acceptance from someone ask them to bring another employer along. 

· The first conference could portray what’s happening already and get local employers to do presentations.  For the second conference invite outside speakers. ASDA are a good employer on diversity and good practice.

· Get the employers to clarify what the planning group should focus on but overcome “what’s in it for me” syndrome. An example of an issue; by 2010 less than 20% of the workforce will be white, male, able bodied.  
· Start small if you have to. Arrange or attend a few breakfast or lunch meetings preferably with a mix of public and private employers. City College Business Breakfasts would be a good start. Just get the message out.  
· Legal status. Not something that has been established at Soton LEADER yet so we can worry about that later. Soton may look at charitable status and we can hopefully consult any legal members we’ve been able to recruit about that in the future.
· Soton LEADER have since established a mentoring scheme and a network of diversity trainers. These are added services we may wish to develop as the network becomes stronger.
· We discussed benefits of having two LEADERS such as sharing issues and attending each others’ conferences. (Soton LEADER Conference 23rd Nov). Others in formation include IoW and Portsmouth.
2. Notes from Previous Meeting (29.6.07) 
Action Points

· Marie Paturel from University of Brighton cannot provide Secretariat so Sam will cover until she has completed a project hopefully by the New Year.

· Linda has contacted Simon Fanshawe who is very interested.

· Sam has been in contact with Colin Monk regarding the Business Forum but will wait until the draft purpose has been further developed before making a formal contact about LEADER.

· Sam has distributed the names of the top 30 employers from Brighton which we can use for initial recruitment.

· Kirsty has made contact with Chartered Marketer  Dee Blick who has kindly agreed to meet us on the 17th Sept 

· Kirtsy will meet with CADIA

· Claire co-ordinated group responses to the draft purpose (these were later agreed at the meeting)

· Claire has a good contact at the local CIPD group which she will meet up with.

3. Discussion on legal status  
All agreed to hold back until we know the direction and format of the group.

4. Future Chair and Secretariat
Secretariat – see Action Point 1.

During Hilary’s discussion we agreed that it would be good to have a Chair and co-Chair, preferably an employer as Chair. When we all get out recruiting and networking this is something to bear in mind.
5. Expansion of Planning Group
We all agreed to put our names against employers on the top 30 list with whom we are prepared to make contact with and discuss LEADER, with a view to that employer joining the network or even more the Planning Group. 

